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Abstract

This study examines the role of cemeteries in our communities. These include family- or
private-plots, memorial parks, general graveyards, and public burial grounds named after local
landscapes. We are unaware of an empirical study analyzing their impacts on home values on a
national scale. Brief discussion in the literature mentions homebuyers avoid both the frontage
of and proximity to cemeteries. We acknowledge there is a stigma attached to the idea of death
in many cultures. However, local residents’ reception of and accommodation for the dead may
exhibit some heterogeneity across communities where people from different ethnic backgrounds
inhabit. This study helps explain such superstition should be either acknowledged or thwarted
in understanding cultural landmarks. Our data contains residential properties sold in the US
between 2014 and 2018 in addition to the cemeteries built since the establishment of the Amer-
ican colonies for early settlers. We conduct a hedonic analysis of cemetery concentration and
types on housing prices using a sample of 335,225 houses and 117,696 cemeteries. Our results
show cemeteries are negatively related to house sales. On average, a 1% increase in cemetery
counts in a county decreases house prices by -0.025%. Both private plots and cemeteries named
after landmarks show stronger negative effects on transaction prices. More, cemeteries have
adverse effects on houses sold at higher prices. However, re-estimating the model by states
shows cemeteries have no effect on prices in 25 states or 25/50=50% of cases, a negative effect
in 15 states or 15/50=30% of cases, and a positive effect in 10 state or 10/50=20% of cases.
Overall, we find the effects of graveyards on housing prices remain heterogeneous in the U.S.
We conclude that our superstitious stimga and perceived externality associated with cemeteries
may be overblown. (300 words)
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